
Jeanne Jugan Residence 
2999 Schurz Ave 
Bronx, NY 10465 

 

 

April 9, 2022 

Dear Family Members, 

I am happy to tell you that there were no positive cases of the Covid-19 Virus among Residents, staff or Sisters 

since our last letter. It’s hard to believe that we will be celebrating Palm Sunday in a few days opening the door to Holy 

Week!  

 We are grateful for the opportunity to again have Holy Week services in our chapel even though we are still 

closed to the public. Hopefully next year our friends, families and volunteers will be able to join us they did in the past. 

 The warm weather is allowing our Residents to get out to the patio to enjoy the sunshine and spring flowers 

already beginning to blossom. As we enter the holiest week of the Church season in preparation for Easter we join you in 

thanking God for so many blessings remembering all those suffering in any way especially the poor people in the 

Ukraine. God bless and have a wonderful weekend. 

         

Sincerely, 

Sr. Gertrude Mary 

 
Sr. Gertrude Mary lsp 


